
October 25th
Staff training day - school closed to pupils
October 28th - November 1st
HALF TERM HOLIDAY
November 4th - December 16th (Mondays)
Y3 and Y4 swimming 
November 6th 
Severn Class cross country (PM)
November 26th 
Parent meetings 1:30-6pm
December 4th
Pantomime at Theatre Severn (Sleeping 
Beauty)
December 12th
Whole school Nativity in the village hall 
(2:15pm). All welcome.
December 20th
Celebration Assembly in school (2:45pm). All 
welcome.
December 20th
LAST DAY OF TERM

December 23rd - January 3rd
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY
January 6th
Staff training day - school closed to pupils
January 7th
Pupils back in school
February 17th - February 21st
HALF TERM HOLIDAY
April 14th - April 25th
EASTER HOLIDAY
5th May
BANK HOLIDAY - school closed
26th May - 30th May
HALF TERM HOLIDAY
18th July
LAST DAY OF TERM

PREEN SCENE

admin@ChurchPreenSchool.co.uk       01694 771359
CONTACT US:

UPCOMING EVENTS

25th October 2024

It was a pleasure to take our Year 5 and Year 6 girls to 
Lilleshall National Sports Centre earlier this week for the 
"This Girl Can" celebration of girls sports and active 
lifestyles. We took part in a variety of different sporting 
activities with others girls from schools across 
Shropshire. As always, our pupils were a credit to Church 
Preen Primary School. 

Well done to everyone for putting together such a lovely 
Harvest celebration yesterday. It was a great way to end 
an action-packed half term!

               Mrs M Hunt
               Executive Headteacher - Edge Schools Federation
               Headteacher - Church Preen Primary School



Cound Class
Cound class had a fantastic day out at Park Hall Farm. The children enjoyed a 
variety of activities including meeting the rabbits & guinea pigs, feeding the 
goats, milking the pretend cow, and stroking the pony. There was plenty to see 
and do including a fabulous Halloween trail, soft play, bouncy castle, role-play 
corner and not forgetting the bumpy Tractor Ride. The day ended with a 
fabulous pig race- sadly, Purple Pig didn’t win!

In Geography, the children have been learning about Chinese New Year. KS1 
children made a long paper chain Chinese Dragon and created a dragon dance 
to Chinese music. Reception made some beautiful lanterns for a lantern 
procession.In RE, reception have been learning about the different ways that 
babies are welcomed and named in Christina, Muslim and Hindu faiths. KS1 have 
been learning about different stories in Judiaism such as David and Goliath and 
Hannukah and why these are important for Jews.

Thank you for everyone who attended the Early Years reading workshop with 
Mrs. Ross. Cound class will be visiting Wistanstow Primary School for a 
storytelling workshop on Monday 11th November. More details to follow.



Last week, Cound class completed their Wheels and 
Axles design and technology project. We were very, 
very lucky to have 14 pairs of extra hands to help us, 
namely our very supportive parents & grandparents. 
Thank you all for coming. We hope you had a good 
time. See you again in Spring for our next project.!



Severn Class
Dear Parents, 

Firstly, a huge thank you to all parents, family and friends of Church Preen who were able to attend our 
Harvest Assembly. What a fabulous end to our half term! It was wonderful sharing our learning with you and 
celebrating our identity as a small, rural school. 

Homework over the holidays is to write a short story. Pupils can write about anything they want! Creativity 
is the focus; in hope to build pupils’ love to writing and telling stories. Pupils then have the option to enter 
these into the BBC 500 words competition. Please see the letter sent 22nd October for more information.

Have a fantastic half term everybody. I hope you and the family enjoy a well-deserved rest after a long half 
term. See you on Monday 4th November.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school to make an appointment, send me 
an email, or catch me on the playground at the end of the day.  

Best wishes, 
Mrs Williams



School Meals Menus





Much Wenlock Fencing Club

We meet on Thursdays at William Brookes Leisure Centre 
between 6.30pm and 8.30pm.  We take children from 8 

upwards.  All kit is provided and fees are £60 per term.  You 
are able to drop-off and pick up, there isn't a requirement 

for the parent / carer to stay.  For further information / 
registration details contact the membership secretary at 

helenbeasley74mw@gmail.com.




